Business Session Minutes
September 13, 2007 

1:30 p.m. – 10th Floor Committee Room

The meeting was attended by Mayor Funkhouser, Councilmembers Skaggs, Ford, Johnson, Curls, Brooks, Marcason, Circo, Riley, Jolly, and Sharp and City Manager Cauthen.  Excused: Councilmembers Hermann, Gottstein, and Jolly.
1. Approval of Minutes for the Business Session of September 6, 2007 – The minutes were unanimously approved.  
2.  Sprint Center Opening Logistics – Greg Williams, City Manager’s Office introduced Stan Harris, Director of Public Works, who began the presentation on the logistics and various aspects of traffic and parking for the opening events at the Sprint Center.  The presentation included traffic models, traffic signal coordination, event traffic management plan, traffic control, MAX service enhancements, pedestrian routes, parking security, and before and after event activities downtown.  Those involved in the presentation included: Greg Rokos, City Engineer; Kip Strauss HNTB; Clyde Prim and Todd Fredrickson, Olsson Associates; Major Phil Lawler and Major Wayne Stewart, KCPD; Mark Huffer, KCATA; Rick Usher, City Manager’s Office; John Yacos and Jeff Tubbs, Downtown Council, Bruce Campbell, Parking Services; Kevin Rowall, Standard Parking; Brenda Tinnen, AEG Kansas City.  Maps indicating locations of parking in relation to the arena were provided to the Council and presenters addressed Councilmembers’ questions and concerns during the presentation.  
3. Discussion of Ordinances, Resolutions and Communications on Today’s Docket or for Floor Introduction – Mayor said that he would support the ordinance to provide funding to Jackson County Sports Authority for the stadiums but would also support the floor amendment Councilmember Brooks would be introducing today.  The amendment would require better reporting to the Council, which would include management issues, financial statements, workforce utilization and MBE/WBE goals related to the stadiums.  
Councilman Ford explained the encroachment fee structure change in ordinance 070687, which should result in more reasonable fees and no fee waiver.  
4. Items to be Placed on Future Business Session Agendas -  Councilmember Ford inquired as to when the Council would discuss as a group the proposed Economic Development policy.  Mayor said it would be on the Business Session agenda next week. 
Councilmember Riley said that the Council needed to deal with issues at the Animal Shelter.  He and Councilmember Circo toured the facility and while renovations were scheduled, a new building was more in order and there is a lack of staff.  Mayor suggested the matter go to Public Safety and Neighborhood Committee but they both said this was a citywide issue that should be addressed by the full Council.  Mayor warned against expanding city services since the animal shelter is actually a county responsibility.  
Councilmember Sharp asked that the Council look at paperless meetings.  Mayor said that it would be scheduled for a future Business Session.  Councilmember Sharp also requested a session to discuss policy on open and closed records.  He said he felt that more records should be open.  Mayor said an educational session would be scheduled so the Council could set a policy.  Councilmember Skaggs said that the staff should be included in the session.  Galen Beaufort, City Attorney said that he would bring in some experts in open records and open meeting laws to conduct the session and would include city staff in the session.  

There being no other business before the Council, the meeting adjourned.  
